
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

June 30, 2022 
 
 
Dear Local 130 Bargaining Unit Member, 
 
  

Our collective bargaining agreement with the City of Chicago expires at midnight this 

Thursday, June 30, 2022. Under the law, when the current labor agreement expires, the terms 

and conditions of the expired agreement will remain in effect, without change, including your 

pay and benefits. 

 

As we bargain with the City over terms for a new labor agreement, we also expect to 

enter into a contract extension agreement assuring that our next labor agreement is retroactive 

to July 1, 2022. 

 
  

Fraternally Yours, 
         
         

James F. Coyne 
Business Manager 

  
 
 
JFC/lo 
 
 
cc: John P. Hosty, Plumbers Local 130, UA, Business Representative 


